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HEALTH DEPARTMENT `S COMMENT ON LIMPOPO HEALTH MEC VIDEO CLIP 
 
Pretoria: The National Department of Health has been inundated with media queries 
to weigh in on the current debate prompted by the comments made by Limpopo MEC 
for Health in a video clip recorded in Bela Bela hospital. 
  
Although, the department doesn’t have full context of the video conversation between 
the MEC and the patient, which make it difficult to make conclusion. We acknowledge 
that the public healthcare system is struggling in some areas to meet the healthcare 
needs of the citizens and reduce the backlogs due to unpredictably high number of 
undocumented migrants from neighbouring countries seeking healthcare service in 
the country, other than the asylum-seekers and refugees.  
 
This issue is one of the subjects that are discussed during bilateral and multilateral 
meetings at SADC level in order to find a long lasting solution. 
 
Limpopo Province is one of the affected provinces, and despite these challenges, the 
healthcare workers must ensure that they maintain high moral obligation and 
standards in their work in line with the Hippocratic Oath, together with the National 
Health Act  and the Refugee Act of South Africa.  
 
This does not mean that all services are free, because only primary healthcare 
services are provided free of charge, but higher levels of care are subject to a fee.  
 
The Minister of Health Dr Joe Phaahla is currently out of the country, and the acting 
Minister of Health Ms Angie Motshekga has instructed the Department to gather all 
necessary information which will enable her to provide Dr Phaahla with a full report on 
his return. 
 
For media enquiries, please contact:  
 

Mr Foster Mohale 
Departmental Spokesperson 
National Health Department  
0724323792 
Foster.mohale@health.gov.za  

Mr Doctor Tshwale 
Media Liaison Officer for Health Minister 
National Health Department  
063 657 8487 
 Doctor.Tshwale@health.gov.za  
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